Sunday, December 2, 2018

La Pine Lodgepole Dodgers
Snowmobile Club Monthly Meeting

Tuesday, November 27, 2018

Meeting began at 6:10 PM (Minutes taken by Gayle Katter - Vice President)
Pledge of Allegiance - Mike McMillan

MINUTES

Gary Pankey made a Motion to Approve Minutes of last club meeting; Peggy Speiger
seconded the motion.

TREASURER’S REPORT

Mary Deeter shared that Paypal will be accessible on the club’s website soon. Club
will also be getting “Square” for merchandise sales and membership fees.

Haysel Pankey made a Motion to Approve the Treasurer’s Report; Peggy Speiger
seconded the motion.

BUDGET
Gary Pankey made a Motion to Approve the Budget; Bill Inman seconded the motion.

NEW BUSINESS

New members were introduced. Club has 58 members as of last count.

Christmas Party will be held at Ten Mile Snowpark on Saturday 12/08/18; ham and
turkey will be provided; members to bring side dishes to share. We will eat at 1:00 PM.

Jack Reynolds said La Pine Christmas Light Parade is on the evening of 12/08/18; if
snow is abundant, we could ride sleds in the parade. Registration for parade
participation due 11/18/18.

Next Moose monthly dinner meeting will be 12/20/18 (Thursday).

Peggy Spieger has snowpark permits available. Rick Bice is selling calendars with
proceeds going to OSSA. Daily prizes are awarded to those who have purchased the
calendars.



Sunday, December 2, 2018

Bob Keller shared the good news about the new groomer. Prinoff will be working with

the groomers individually this coming Sunday at Ten Mile Snowpark. Bob shared
pictures of new graphics to be mounted on the new groomer.

Peggy Spieger will be delivering the canned food, donated by the club members, to
the local La Pine food bank.

Judy Bice will have our new clothing line available at the snowmobile Christmas party.

Motion to split the Holiday Donation line item was made by Bill Anderson and
seconded by Mike McMillan.

$300 - the Holiday Donation in our yearly budget will be split between Toys for
Tots and the Senior Center gift tree for local elderly residents. Mike McMillan
will be investigating the Toys for Tots and Ellen Reynolds will gather the gifts for
the local elderly residents.

The yearly OSSA Convention will be held at Diamond Lake Resort starting on
01/13/19. The budget for the baskets is $200 which will be split into 4 baskets. Judy
Bice, Rick Bice, Peggy Spieger and Gary and Haysel Pankey will each put a basket
together and submit their receipts to Mary Deeter for reimbursement. Judy Bice asked
that if any members have any items to donate to the baskets, please let her know.

The “Whoops” Award was returned to the ciub by Jack Reynolds, and since there
weren’t any exciting “whoops” moments, the award will be handed out next month at
the monthly meeting.

50/50 was $120.00; John Neuman received half $60.00.

Mary Deeter shared that 41 meals were paid for and 43 were served; for those who
forgot to pay, please do so.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM.



